Membership Report for January 19, 2022 Board Meeting

On October 11, 2021 we returned to in-person rehearsals at St Mark’s Episcopal Church in Van Nuys, CA.
On December 20 we held a Pot- Luck Holiday Party. What a way to end 2021. About 25 members and guests attended. The food was delicious. We were entertained by one of our new quartets, Tempo Tantrum. Tom led everyone in holiday songs. Our special guest of the evening was Saiba Singh. Saiba joined us on Meetup a year again. Ever since she has been attending our virtual Zoom rehearsal meetings on a regular basis, and singing in the lead break out room. 

Happy Healthy New Year 2022 !!

On January 9, 2022 the Valley Harmony Singers Mixed Barbershop Chorus held our 62 Annual Installation & Awards Banquet at Lulu’s Restaurant in Van Nuys. Laura Pallas was assisted by her husband Tim Singer in leading the installation ceremony. Our President Jack Press presented our 4 main awards to our section leaders who through the pandemic did on outstanding job in keeping everyone singing on Zoom in our break-out rooms. The top award of the evening, ( Barbershopper Of The Year 2021 ) was given to Beth Karlin. The Broken donkey Award was presented to Ben Marder. It was only after the Everyone in Harmony Program was introduced to the Harmony Society that women were allowed to join the men’s choruses. Just 2 years later we have our first women BOTY.

We ended the evening with our director Tom Raffety leading the chorus in a couple of songs. The last being, “It’s The Music That Brings Us Together”. 

New Candidate:
The new candidate of the chorus is Alma Johnson-Hawkins, Lead.  Alma is a member of the Sweet Adeline’s Inc. Alma is the guest of our director, Tom Raffety. Tom directed the River Oaks Women’s Chorus for a long-time when Alma was a member.  Now Ama wants to be a member of the Barbershop Harmony Society, and join the SFV, Valley Harmony Singers.

Guests: 
We still aren’t having guests at our rehearsals, although we were surprised to see long time member of the Valleyaires Steve Katz drop by for a visit. Steve observed all the Covid guidelines of the chorus. As long as the Omicron variant is still running rampant in L.A. County, we will continue our present policy of no new guests. 

Member:
Warren Garfield, Phil Lockwood, and Saiba Singh are still attending our rehearsals on Zoom.
Toni Wilson has been out sick for a few weeks. Hopefully her test will come out negative. 
Mathew Schreiber has also been under the weather.
Jeffery Bunch is still out. I don’t know has affliction. 

The chorus, or quartets have the opportunity to perform at the Encino Farmers Market twice this month.
We desperately need the revenue to keep our Chapter running. I’m willing to sing both times, but we need at least a double quartet to pull it off. If we don’t make a definite commitment soon, we will lose this opportunity.  Stay safe and well.  Ben Marder, membership VP, VHS. 1-18-22





